
DAILY NOTICES 
TE PANUI 

DAY 3 – Tuesday 29th March 2022 
TE RA 3 – Turei 29th Maehe 2022 
Duty Deputy Principal: Mr Cope 

 
SCHOOL/ID PHOTOS 
For students who still need a school photo, please come to the meeting room at DEANS’ office on Tuesday 
the 29th from Period 1 to Period 5. There will be a school photographer available to get your photo sorted 
on the day.  
Period 1 Year 10 
Period 2 Year 11 
Period 3 Year 13 
Period 4 Year 9 
Period 5 Year 12 
 
DnD Club- Attention all storytellers and storydoers, we are hosting DnD on Wednesdays and Fridays after 
school in M9 and M10. Available for people of all skill levels, so come and join us to start your adventure! 

Tuckshop Competition- Last week’s ticket was not claimed, so the final prize is a $100 Prezzy voucher. 
Winning ticket is Green 069395. Claim your prize from the top tuckshop by the end of interval on Friday. 

Chinese Night MC auditions- A big thank you to everyone who applied. The live auditions will be on Friday 
01/04 afterschool from 3:30 - 4:30. You are allowed to use cue cards. You will be judged on how well you 
capture the audience's attention, how clear you are with your messaging, how confident you sound and how 
good you are with improvisation. The auditions will be in E11. Please check your emails for your allocated 
time.  

Hug A Tree-Do you want to protect our environment for future generations? Hug A Tree is a new club this 
year which is centred around raising awareness and money to support local conservation projects to restore 
our beautiful ecosystems and reduce the impact of urban densification. 
Some of our planned events this year to support our community include pot and earring making, a candyfloss 
sale and restorative plantings. Come to K5 at lunchtime on Thursday 31st of March (Week 9) to sign up and 
get involved in supporting our local community! 

Rangitoto Geopolitics Club - Come along to K5 at lunchtime on Friday 1st April to sign up for the Rangitoto 
Geopolitics Club where we will discuss current events such as the Russo-Ukraine war, New Zealand foreign 
policy, the South China Sea and the future of space. Everyone is welcome to come along and share their 
perspectives and thoughts on a wide range of matters. 

Rangitoto Red Cross- Our very first event is starting Week 9. We will be doing a raffle, starting at $5 with 
some awesome prizes to be won. Buy your tickets in B1 at morning tea this week. Check Google Classroom 
for details. It’s not too late to join our group! Google Classroom Code fn426xf  

Sustainable Coastlines- We have a fun and educational workshop about fast fashion on Friday lunchtime in 
week 9 in C5. There will also be a raffle for handmade jewellery by us. Entries for the raffle are 2 dollars and 
multiple entries are allowed. All proceeds will go to the sustainable coastlines charity. See you there!! 

SENIORS 
 
SCHOLARSHIP ROOM ACCESS- All students taking Scholarship classes are now able to get their new ID 
cards activated to use the Scholarship room in the library.  Please see Mrs Hopkins at the IT department at 
LUNCHTIME ONLY with your ID card to have the access added to your card. 
Many thanks, Trish Webster, Library  



Become a Year 13 Volunteer Mentor - Last days to apply!!  
The Learning Centre is looking for student volunteers to support juniors during one of their study periods 
during the week. All support welcome, creative, sporty & academic. Training after school 5th April (pizza 
provided!). Programme starts Term 2. Please ask your tutor teacher for an application form or come to the 
Learning Centre. Applications close 3:30pm on 31st March. 

SPORT 

Mountain Bikers - Keep checking out the Auckland Secondary Schools Mountain Biking Facebook page for 
event updates. A number of the local clubs are putting on special school races at this time. One such event 
is an Enduro style race on 3rd April 2022, Maraetai Forest. Entries are open online. Email 
alastair.fear@cloud.rangitoto.school.nz if you have any questions. 

Run Club - Every Thursday during Term 1 meet outside Gym 1 at 3.30pm for a group run that will suit all ages 
and abilities. Cross Country and Winter Sports Seasons are rapidly approaching - get some training in this 
week. alastair.fear@cloud.rangitoto.school.nz 

Rugby - All boys who have not yet weighed in with Harbour Rugby NEED to come to Gym 3 at lunchtime on 
Thursday for an official weigh in. 
Any questions please see Mrs Moe in the Sport Office, or Mr Borthwick in the Y9 Deans office.  
 
Term 2 Table Tennis competition - Please come to the Sports office to see Sarah-Jane Beck should you wish 
to enter the term 2 Table Tennis competition.   
All teams are to consist of a minimum of 3 players and a maximum of 5 players (only 3 play each night) and 
can have either all male, all female or mixed.  The competition runs from 13 May – 1 July. 
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